M. R. Hyker's Latest Adventure

06-19-04: This was a scheduled Sierra club outing. It was an 8.7 mile strenuous circuit up Overall Run in SNP, VA to the falls with Weedlewood and Heiskell Hollow Trails forming the return portion of the loop.




More Photos
The temperatures had been in the 90s all week with evening thunder storms. The typical east coast humidity was upon us. Saturday's weather report for Front Royal called for temps in the low 80s with decreased humidity. And we got just that.

Thirteen folks gathered for this outing. There was Ron, Fulya, Don, Miriam, Nina, Terry, Erin, Matt, Andy, Roxanne, Richard, Pat and Myself. We made good time getting to the trailhead and found ourselves walking along Thompson Hollow trail by 10:30.

Even with all of the rain the previous week, the streams were all running low. This made for very easy stream crossings but I also knew this meant a lot of the power from the falls would be greatly diminished. We took a short break before confronting the steep climb up to the falls (1000 feet elevation change in about 0.7 miles). Each person proceeded at his/her own pace. At first we were helped by some good switchbacks but these gave way to a more direct approach about halfway up. We all eventually made it to the top and took a long lunch break, studying the falls and the views of Massanutten Mountain to the west. A cool breeze added to our enjoyment.

We proceeded up to the top of Beecher ridge via Matthews Arm Trail then descended along Weedle Wood and Heiskell Trails to the Junction of Beecher Ridge Trail. All along our route we were treated to a wide assortment of flowers. Primrose, Periwinkle, Hyssop Skullcap, Gray Beardtongue, Winter Green, Wild Indigo, False Fox Glove, Daisy Fleabane, Whorled Loostrife and Squaw Root were just a few of the species. We also saw our fair share of fungi with Golden Chanterelle (Choice eating I am told) being the primary species. Andy spied a good specimen of False Coral Mushroom growing under a bush.

Near the end of the outing we visited a series of nice pools along Overall Run. In a blink of an eye Andy, Matt and Terry were in the water. The rest of us sat on a huge rock and watched them splash around. It must have been quite refreshing.

Reluctantly we compelled the kids to get out of the water, climbed up to the junction of Thompson Hollow Trail and retraced our steps back to the cars.
 
Go to Overall Run Circuit(s) for directions and trail notes.
